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    Friday 29th March 2019 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Welcome to the final Bulletin of the Spring Term. 
 
100 Mile Challenge 
This year, our 100 mile challenge will begin on our first day back to school on Monday 15th 
April.  To mark the occasion, the whole school will be going on a short walk around the 
village, so please could you make sure that all the children come to school with suitable 
shoes.  The challenge for the children is to get as close to doing 100 miles as possible!  
This can be achieved walking, swimming, cycling, etc. Challenge cards will be in each 
child’s plastic wallet next term, which need to be completed by parents when children do 
activities at home. Please can challenge cards be kept in school bags so that we can 
record any activities that the children do in school. 
 
Class1 pebbles 
Please could all children in class 1 bring a pebble - big enough to draw on, with a smooth 
side - to school on the FIRST DAY BACK. (Monday 15th April).  These will be a vital part 
of our Easter Service.  Thanks. 
 
Class 1 Tea Party! 
To Celebrate St George’s day, Class1 will be having a tea party on Tuesday 23rd April.  
Please could the children come to school that day dressed as a knight, a king or a 
princess!  Thank you. 
 
 
Eden Rivers Trust Bush Planting 
As part of their River Restoration Project, we will join with Eden Rivers Trust to help plant 
bushes along the river between Maulds Meaburn and Kings Meaburn. 
Class 2 will be helping on the morning of Wednesday 17th April.  We will be taking packed 
lunches and are looking for 2 adult helpers to join the adventure! 
Class 1 will be taking part on the morning of Thursday 18th.  We will be taking packed 
lunches and need 5 adult helpers for the activity. 
It will most likely BE MUDDY!! So old clothes and waterproofs, especially trousers, will be 
important. 
If you can help out on either day, please let Pauline know ASAP.  Many Thanks. 
 
 



 

 

 

                   

Easter Service 
This year’s Easter Service will take place in Church on Tuesday 16th April at 2.30.  
Everyone is welcome!  Parents will be able to take children home  once the service is 
over. 
 
Class 1 Cross Country 
Class 1 will be taking part in a cross country event at Hunter Hall on Wednesday 24th April.  
We will leave school after lunch and be back in time for end of school. 
 
Class 2 Orienteering 
Class 2 will be going to Newton Rigg on Thursday 25th April to take part in an orienteering 
activity.  The event takes place in the afternoon and we will not return to school until 4pm.  
Please ensure arrangements are made for those children who would normally go home on 
the bus.  Thank you. 
 
Student Teacher 
Rachel Thwaites will be joining the school this term to help out in class 2. We have heard 
excellent reports about Miss Thwaites and we are really looking forward to her joining the 
team and hope you will give her a warm welcome. 
 
After School Activities 
A new term brings a whole new range for your children to enjoy after school! 
 
Monday - Circus Club  Back by popular demand! 
Tuesday - Wizz Circuits  Test your fitness levels and have great fun! 
Wednesday- Outdoor Sports New teacher Miss Thwaites will lead with a different   
                                                      sport every week to keep you on your toes! 
Thursday -  Indoor Games Relax with a range of games and activities. 
Friday - Taekwondo  An amazing opportunity for a new challenge! Book early    
                                                      to avoid disappointment  
 
Message from Sarah Rogers 
Reminder from Katie’s cakes.... 
Katie is hanging up her apron for the Easter break and so there will be NO cakes on either 
31st March or 7th April, but THEY WILL BE BACK on Sunday 14th April. The current total 
raised for the First Responders is £90.75 and so she is almost at the £100 target. Thank 
you for your continuing support. 
  
Don’t forget that there is a BIG BREAKFAST being served at Maulds Meaburn Village 
Institute on Sunday 7th April from 10am until 1.30pm. £7 for adults and £4 for under 12s. 
 
FRIENDS NEWS 
We are sending home 10 books of raffle tickets and a sheet for the duck Race for you to 
start selling over the Easter Holidays. 
If you could please sell them then return stubs, monies and any unsold books to school 
(FAO Karen Winder). 
If you would like more books of tickets to sell please let me know. 
Many Thanks, Karen Winder 



 

 

 

                   

 
100 Club Results – March 
Congratulations to the following of this month’s draw. For details on how to sign up to the 
100 club, please see the school website. 
1st – Liza Smith - £28 
2nd – Jon Metcalfe - £16.80 
3rd – Kate Metcalfe - £11.20 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Mr D Priestley 
Headteacher 

 
 
 
Summary of dates for your diary: 
    
Monday 15th April    Back to School 
Monday 15th April    100 Mile Challenge Starts 
Tuesday 16th April    Easter Service 2.30pm 
Wednesday 17th April   Class 2 Eden Rivers Trust 
Thursday 18th April    Class 1 Eden Rivers Trust 
Tuesday 23rd April    Class 2 to UCC for Art Class 
Wednesday 24th April   Class 1 Hunter Hall Cross Country 
Thursday 25th April    Class 2 Orienteering Newton Rigg 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

                   

 
 
After school club   - Week beginning: 15th April 2019 
 
£4 a session or 5 for £16 (this can be split across siblings) 
Please tick which sessions you would like your child to attend: 
 
Monday –  Circus                   Thursday – Indoor Games       
  
Tuesday –   Wizz Circuits                           Friday – Taekwondo                 
                                                                            
Wednesday – Outdoor Sports  
 
    
Breakfast Club – 8am or 8.30am (£3 from 8am and 50p from 8.30am)  
 
Monday   8.00am 8.30am           Thursday     8.00am      8.30am  
 
Tuesday  8.00am 8.30am                   Friday          8.00am      8.30am  
 
Wednesday   8.00am  8.30am         (Please circle requested time) 
 
 
Child’s Name ……………………………………………. 
 
I enclose £……….. To pay for …………..sessions 
 
........................................................................................................................................... 
 


